KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

April 12, 2011 Sacred Heart Cathedral, Knoxville

The meeting was opened by Lay Leader, Lois, leading the group in prayer. 

Those present: Debbie Ferrerri, Aurora Gardner, Judy Holt, Alicia Mora, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Dick Shriver. And guest Nancy Kinnerson.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima and Fr. Alex Waraksa had offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  

Lois read scripture and lit the candle.  All present participated in group reunion.  

Secretary: Kay

Kay reported that there were five changes to the February 12, 2011, Secretariat meeting minutes.  She thanked the Secretariat members who had submitted corrections and/or additions.  The minutes were changed and corrected as needed and then posted on the website.  Dick motioned that the minutes be approved as corrected and Judy seconded the motion. The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer: Debbie 

Debbie distributed copies of the Treasurer's report (attached).  

The costs of the Regional Encounter were discussed.  Regional still owes $1910.42 to the Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo.   The 2011 Annual appeal donations were $1555.00.  Other financial reports were discussed.  The Spanish Men's #6 weekend and the Spanish Women's #6 weekend both had more income than expenses.

The bank balance as of April 16, 2011,  is $4,916.11. 

Discussion was held about opening a savings account.  Judy made a motion that half of the surplus money from each weekend be put into this savings account as well as the $2000.00 that the diocese had donated for the Spanish Secretariat.  Dick seconded this motion.  The motion passed.  The Treasurer's report was accepted.

Since the 2011 annual appeal letter went to only the English speaking community, Lois is composing another letter to be sent to the Spanish community.  It will be translated and mailed by Sofia Delgado.  

PreCursillo: Robb Morris (Report given by Lois in the absence of Robb)

Two applications have been received for the Women's Cursillo #42 in October.  Robb will send the response letter.  Robb will discuss with Sofia the entries in the data base for the candidates who made the last Men's Spanish Cursillo.  

Robb had researched an internet company to deal with the Cursillo E-mail addresses.  After discussion the Secretariat decided that Velma Burke has been doing a wonderful job with the E-mail and that she will continue to do it.

Three Day (English):  Aurora  

Aurora distributed a copy of a checklist she had written to help prepare for the weekends.  Members of the Secretariat mentioned several items that should be added.  These were music books, group reunion sheets, the 72 hour Palanca vigil sheets, national and internatinal Palance sheets, the Knoxville banner, the rooster banner, sound system, nightlights and bulbs, and the Sabbatina prayer in English.  Aurora will make the changes to the list.

Carol Rummel will be the next Rectora for the English Women's weekend #42, October 6 – 9, and Dave Campbell will be the Rector for the English Men's weekend #41, September 15 - 18.  

The numbering system for the weekends was discussed.  It was decided to table the discussion and vote until a future meeting.      

Three Day (Spanish):  Beatriz Rincon (absent)

Nancy Kinnerson gave Beatriz's report.  Nancy will be the Rectora for the next Spanish Women's Weekend #7, August 25 – 28.

Neither the reports nor the critique sheets for the weekend for the Men's Spanish #6 and the Women's Spanish #6 weekends have been received.   

A discussion was held on choosing rectors and rectoras for the Spanish weekends.  All weekends should be held in the same way.  It was suggested that the rector and rectora be trained on the rules of the weekend.  Lois asked Aurora to remind the rectors and rectoras that other environments besides the domestic church are important.

Post Cursillo: Dick

Dick reported that there are five Ultreyas currently meeting in the diocese.  He is working to get one started for Sacred Heart, Immaculate Conception, and Holy Ghost together.  

Robb is going a great job on the web site.

Velma continues to do a wonderful job on the palanca for the weekends and Carol Rummel continues to do a good job with the Rooster Crows.

 Region IV Spring Encounter for the Lay Directors and Spiritual Directors had twenty people attending and ten people working for the weekend.  Lois commended Dick for the excellent job he did in planning and managing the encounter.

Bob Ketteringham and Piotr Ulmer are working on scheduling another workshop for parish reps and in helping the reps set up small group reunions in their parishes.  Bob is asking for input from the parish reps on qualified Cursillistas to be on weekend teams.  

School of Leaders, English: Jim and Judy Holt (Jim absent)

Judy distributed the report to the Secretariat on the School of Leaders  held March 12 at St. Thomas Church. It was discussed.  Keeping new Cursillistas in a group reunion seems to be very hard to do.  The next School of Leaders is May 21 at St. Thomas.  The topic will be piety.  Part of the talk will include what is on the critique sheet so that future team members will know what to put in the talks up front.  

A new name for the School of Leaders will be discussed at the next Secretariat meeting.  All members are asked to submit a new name.    Discussion will be held about changing the name to something more descriptive of the actual event.   

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Alicia  

Alicia tells everyone who wants to work on a weekend that they must attend the Schools of Leaders.   The next School of Leaders is May 21 at St. Thomas Church.  

Music:  Judy  

Judy requested that the weekend applications for new Cursillistas ask if the person likes to sing and if they play a musical instrument.   She would also like for this information to be in the data base.   Debbie made a motion that this be done.  Aurora seconded it, and the motion passed.   

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex Waraksa (absent)

No report given.

Lay Director: Lois

Lois gave the following thoughts from the Region IV Lay Directors' Spring Encounter.  We are spiritual leaders.  We can do nothing without Christ.  We need to trust in God to give us the right words.  We must be humble and sacrificial servants.  Our unity with God is the Eucharist.  We should live our Cursillo beliefs.  The Spiritual Director should be at team meetings and critique talks.  Sponsors should be apostles for a year for new Cursillistas.  Sponsors who are not living the movement should not be sponsors.  Sponsors should read the sponsor's booklet.  We should all pray for our Spiritual Director.  Secretariat meetings should end in front of the Eucharist.  

Lois handed out a sheet “Questions and Thoughts on Building and Sustaining Community.”  The National Encounter is in San Antonio, July 24 – 31.  The Regional Encounter is in Melbourne, KY, September 30 – October 2.         

Old Business

Discussion was held on having permanent dates for the weekends.  The discussion and vote was tabled until the next Secretariat meeting.   The question was raised about whether other priests could lead Cursillo weekends.  The Secretariat will discuss this with Fr. Alex Waraksa.  Lois will send out suggestions to be implemented.  

Lois complimented Dick on the wonderful job he did on the Lay Directors' Encounter.  All attending agreed that it was a wonderful meeting.  

Three positions will be open at the end of 2011.  These are the Secretary, currently Kay Sheldon, Treasurer, currently Debbie Ferreri, and Spanish Three Day Weekend Coordinator, currently Beatriz Rincon.   

Lois asked Alicia if she and Beatriz Rincon would review the Pastoral Plan and make any necessary updates to the Spanish section concerning short term and long term goals.  

Lois stated that the prayer request page on the website is not working correctly.  She will discuss this with Robb.  

A workshop for the Spanish community was discussed.  Suggested topics were Structure of the Cursillo,  Group Reunion, Ultreyas, and the School of Leaders, why it is so essential.      

New Business 

A sympathy card was sent to the family of Irene Kernan after her death.  She was a previous Cursillo Lay Leader for the Diocse of Knoxville.   An article about her will be in the Rooster Crows.

The Diocesan Encounter is Saturday, July 23, at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  Bishop Stikka will be the celebrant and keynote address speaker.  

Lois has ordered new Cursillo literature.  Some of the Secretariat members took these to read and to determine if the literature should be included in the take home packets for the weekends.  This will be discussed at a later Secretariat meeting.  

Dick mentioned that he knew of someone who was willing to donate a trailer to Cursillo.  We could use this trailer to store and transport all of the Cursillo materials.  It would cost about $400.00 to repair and get in good working order.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.  

Dick requested permission to spend money to have several signs laminated to be used outdoors on weekends.  Aurora made a motion that we give permission.  Debbie seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

Dick also suggested that a committee be formed to look for new places to hold Cursillo weekends.  This will be discussed at a later date.  He also proposed making more Clausura books to be left at St. Therese.  Alicia made a motion that we do this.  Aurora seconded the motion and the motion passed.   

Lois announced that the Secretariat retreat scheduled for May 7, 2011, has been canceled.

The meeting was closed by Dick leading the members in prayer. 

                                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Kay Sheldon, Secretary

The next Secretariat Meeting will be June 11, 2011, at St. Thomas Church, Lenoir City.

